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Background 

Delegated Services 

(1) How is it determined which services can be properly delegated and

which cannot? 

(2) What requirements apply when services are delegated?

Rule 2. Informed Consent 

Rule 6. Pretreatment Assessment 

Rule 7. Delegation of Services 

Rule 11. Commercial Relationships 

Rule 7 of the AAO Code of Ethics states that delegation is "the use of auxiliary health care personnel 

to provide eye care services for which the ophthalmologist is responsible". Referral to 

ophthalmologists, other doctors of medicine or osteopathy, even junior members of a practice group, 

is not such "delegation" and therefore is governed by other rules of the Code of Ethics, not by Rule 7. 

Also, in some cases relations between ophthalmologists and opticians might be governed by other 

rules that do not appear relevant in this case, such as Rule 11. 

First Inquiry 

Facts - Dr. Morris, a Fellow of the Academy, has established a private practice in general 

ophthalmology. She employs, among others, a licensed optometrist and an unlicensed assistant. Dr. 

Morris uses the services of the optometrist to perform refractions and the assistant to plot visual 

fields and perform other data-gathering functions. She has personally trained the assistant and 

supplemented the training of the optometrist. She supervises the activities of both on a daily basis 

and knows both to be competent. In the same building in which Dr. Morris practices, a licensed 

optician has offices. Dr. Morris has no business relationship with the optician, but she has directed 

patients to the optician (as well as to other opticians) for filling prescriptions for spectacles, with 

satisfactory results. Dr. Morris wishes to know whether these arrangements are consistent with the 

Academy's Code of Ethics. 

Resolution - The first provision embodied in Rule 7 is that ophthalmologists remain "responsible" for 

the eye care services provided by personnel under their supervision. Whatever the degree of 

appropriate delegation, Dr. Morris remains responsible for the quality of services provided by the 

optometrist and assistant as part of her practice. It appears from the facts presented that she has 

trained and does supervise both. 

Rule 7 does not mandate a particular mode or degree of proper supervision. Under various state laws, 

supervision requirements may vary from required direct onsite supervision to appropriate standing 

orders and telephone consultations. An ophthalmologist must comply with such laws in addition to 

the requirement in the rule that the auxiliary be "qualified and adequately supervised." It appears from 

the facts presented that the optometrist is licensed, and in the absence of any facts to the contrary, it 

is assumed that Dr. Morris has a reasonable basis for believing that both auxiliaries are competent. 

Dr. Morris is not responsible for the professional performance of the optician, who is not under her 

control. Of course, ophthalmologists should not refer patients to an optician for expediency, possible 

quid pro quo arrangement or if they believe that the optician does not provide high-quality services. 

But in the case presented, the optician's services have been adequate and there are no indications of 

motivations other than patient care. 
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